
2675 Federal Register / Vol. 78, No. 9 / Monday, January 14, 2013 / Notices 

for small business concerns with fewer 
than 25 employees. 

The FCC may not conduct or sponsor 
a collection of information unless it 
displays a currently valid OMB control 
number. No person shall be subject to 
any penalty for failing to comply with 
a collection of information subject to the 
Paperwork Reduction Act (PRA) that 
does not display a valid OMB control 
number. 

DATES: Written Paperwork Reduction 
Act (PRA) comments should be 
submitted on or before March 15, 2013. 
If you anticipate that you will be 
submitting PRA comments, but find it 
difficult to do so within the period of 
time allowed by this notice, you should 
advise the FCC contact listed below as 
soon as possible. 
ADDRESSES: Submit your PRA comments 
to Nicholas A. Fraser, Office of 
Management and Budget, via fax at 202– 
395–5167 or via Internet at 
Nicholas_A._Fraser@omb.eop.gov and 
to Judith B.Herman, Federal 
Communications Commission, via the 
Internet at Judith-b.herman@fcc.gov. To 
submit your PRA comments by email 
send them to: PRA@fcc.gov. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Judith B. Herman, Office of Managing 
Director, (202) 418–0214. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION:

OMB Control Number: 3060–0952. 
Title: Proposed Demographic 

Information and Notifications, Second 
Further Notice of Proposed Rulemaking 
(FNPRM), CC Docket No. 98–147 and 
Fifth NPRM (NPRM), CC Docket No. 96– 
98. 
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